Minutes of Hawkesbury Parish Council Meeting

held on Mon 5th October 2009 at 7:30pm in the Village Hall
	1

	Present

S Hope(SH Chair),    H Bleaken(HB Vice-Chair),  C Dixon(CD), 

D Higgs (DH),   A Musty(AM),  J Otley (JO)

K Gray (KG Clerk)
	

	
	
	

	2
	Apologies: P Isaac; R Tyson
	

	
	
	

	3
	Declaration of Interests
None

	

	4
	Public Participation:  
None

	

	5
	Approval of Minutes 
Amendments to minutes as follows:

Section

Original
Replaced by/correction
1
Peter Isaac in attendance
7.1
Speed camera is obscured…
Speed camera on France Lane
7.4
Typo: 7.5
7.4
7.5
cows and cars…
Cows and calves…
7.12
Request to be made for Enforcement Officer to verify
SH to request for Enforcement Officer to verify
12
Agreement to pay £50 annual acknowledgement fee
Agreement to pay £50 acknowledgement fee
14
The school has requested a disabled parking bay…
The school has requested a disabled parking bay for a pupil

	

	
	
	

	6
	Update of Previous Actions
	

	6.1
	Kerri Lawrence has taken over the running of the Post Office. The Post Office is open 9am – 2pm Monday to Friday and Saturday morning.

	

	6.2
	SH advised re enforcement action regarding the roof of the school: A Planning Officer will decide whether planning permission is required. The school is not a listed building. Original tiles have been stored and are intended for use at the front of the building.

	

	7.
	Urgent Correspondence 


	

	7.1
	HB expressed interest in the Free Planning training at Winterbourne – 14th October. Details to be forwarded.


	KG

	7.2
	CD interested in attending meeting for ALCA Councillors and Clerks – October 22nd

	

	7.3
	Next meeting of Parish Charter Working Group – 11/11/09. Councillors to receive copy of correspondence.


	KG

	7.4
	English Rural – letter about Choice Based Lettings (CBLs). Council to assist in communicating information about CBLs, and that anyone wishing to be considered for this needs to be on the housing register.

Agreed that brief information about this could be included in next Parish Magazine

	KG

	7.5
	Cotswold AONB: Ballot Papers signed. Envelope to be sent off. Voted for HB.

	KG

	8.
	Finance
	

	
	Invoices approved for payment

From

Reference

Amount

Pay/No

Garden Manicures

Cuts 4/8; 18/8

£152.95

P

Garden Manicures

Cuts 01/09; 15/09

£152.95

P

Hawkesbury Methodist Church

Room Hire

£4.00

P

SGC

Hire of room in school for Clerk interviews

£20

P

Karin Gray

Clerk’s hours and expenses

£361.68

P


	

	8.1
	KG still trying to arrange a time with Fiona Thornton for financial handover. Bank statements have not been received since end of August for current account and end of July for reserve account. 

SH to contact bank to arrange for statements to be sent to KG.

KG to meet with Fiona Thornton and email councillors the bank reconciliations once prepared.


	SH

KG

	8.2
	AM suggested we review total spent on grass cutting so far this year (for both SGC and Garden Manicures). KG to prepare this information and bring to the next meeting.

	KG

	8.3
	AM explained re plans for a Bonfire Night on Saturday 7th November. At present organisers are awaiting feedback regarding legal issues, insurance etc. This will be a family event.
Hawkesbury Village Hall Committee has agreed to donate £100 towards the costs of the occasion. AM asked whether Hawkesbury PC would be happy to match this donation.

Donation of £100 was agreed. To be paid from the Best Village prize money.


	

	9
	Allotments
	

	9.1
	SH/JO reported that Bert Goodfield has prepared the new allotments. All agreed that £50 worth of Garden Centre vouchers should be purchased and given as a thank you. Payment to be made from the allotment fund.

	

	9.2
	Allotment list: the new plots (17-21) will be offered to those next on the waiting list.

	

	9.3
	Allotment pricing should be reviewed in February 2010.

	

	9.4
	Allotment tenancy agreement, once agreed, to be introduced from April 2010. New allotment holders will need to understand that there will be a formal agreement to sign.

	KG

	9.5
	RT had circulated a draft copy of an allotment agreement. General agreement that timescales mentioned (eg. When someone leaves the village) should be shortened from 12 months to 6 months to ensure that the plots are not left unused.
Agreed all councillors to look through draft agreement and circulate comments ahead of November’s meeting.


	

	9.6
	Shared plots have caused some upset this past year. SH and JO to speak to two allotment holders where this has been a problem this year.


	

	9.7
	Open Spaces to be notified that there is no longer a need to cut the grass in the Play Area on Birgage Road.

	KG

	10
	Parish Plan - review

	

	10.1
	Housing Needs Survey – Could request information via Parish Magazine to ascertain whether or not the need still exists.

	KG

	10.2
	Building Guidelines: a village design statement should be prepared.


	

	10.3
	Look and Feel of the Parish: Council can make enquiries about rules/policies for cabling in conservation area. Consult Central Networks and Planning Dept. 

Councillors can continue to flag up requests for building finish through comments on planning applications sent to Planning Department.

	

	10.4
	Restoration of Monument: continues as an aspiration although no funds forthcoming for this project at present.

	

	10.5
	Traffic Management: This continues to be monitored. Questions re use of information/data collected. Request re-instatement of vehicle weight limit through village.

	

	10.6
	Service improvement: Streetcare is alerted to works needing doing as required. Council can advertise Streetcare number so people know who to call.

	

	10.7
	Local Utilities: HB has been working on broadband coverage on the Commons

	

	10.8
	Village Hall improvements: liaison with Village Hall committee.

	

	10.9
	Tackling isolation in parish: LR ran monthly drop-in coffee mornings. However, not always those most isolated that attend such events.
SH highlighted the Hawkesbury School Survey requesting ideas for developing a community room – how and when this facility would be needed.

SH to find out more about the likely times such a room would be available. Questions re insurance issues.
AM pointed out that there is a lot going on in the village for people of all ages for those wishing to participate/socialise etc


	SH

	10.10
	Drop in Centre: on back burner at present. Councillors can think of ideas should an opportunity arise in the future.

	

	10.11
	Community Police Officer and Neighbourhood Watch: CPO is regularly present in village and known by residents.

	

	10.12
	Development of Parish website: general feeling that it would make sense to develop the existing Village Hall website, rather than set up something new and different. 
SH requested councillors to consider what they would like to see on the website to discuss this at the next meeting.


	ALL

	10.13
	Clubs and Societies: New football group, Hawkesbury Stallions, has recently formed.

	

	10.14
	Sustainable Energy Production: 
	

	10.15
	Rights of Way: Walking Group has been established.
AM highlighted that some groups (not from the village) have left their markers up after their events. Such groups should be requested to ensure all markers are removed after use.


	

	10.16
	Hawkesbury Show improvements: CD requested an organic section.
	

	10.17
	Café/Meeting place: links in with former comment on drop-in centre
	

	10.18
	Little Badminton: 
HB observed that there appeared to be a change of use of land at Well Cottage.


	

	10.19
	Teenage Transport: 
	

	10.20
	Adventure Playground, BMX etc: Discussed fact that facilities at Peg Hill in Yate are used mainly by people from outside the town.

	

	10.21
	Discussion with Bus Companies: 
Council could write to Wessex to enquire about provision for disabled access. 


	

	11
	Christmas Tree Lights
	

	
	Lights to go up Sunday 6th December. Switch on Saturday 12th December.
SH to ask Forester re Christmas tree, and local pubs if they will be able to help in the usual way.
SH has high visibility jackets. Street cones will need to be procured from Streetcare.


	SH

	12
	District Councillor’s Report
	

	12.1
	Economy and Skills Partnership: SH attended partnership meeting regarding the rural economy. Various presentations, including Business Link and their support to those setting up rural businesses. However, regional and national government regard South Gloucestershire as a large urban area, thus not qualifying for rural support. SH requested Partnership and Commission for Rural Councils to help lobby to change this designation.

	

	12.2
	Health: decision on future of Frenchay appears to be on hold. The CEO of SG PCT was questioned at recent Health Scrutiny meeting. Work underway re developing rehabilitation services in the area. Yate MIU is set to open later in year offering walk-in services.

Better Health for Older People advocating development of extra care housing with proposed closure of all SGC residential and care homes for the elderly.


	

	12.3
	Frome Vale Area Forum had a presentation on new Southmead hospital. Also Hawkesbury Stallions gave a presentation, even though they did not receive funding from capital grants. Anticipated that set-up funding for team will be found. 

	

	12.4
	Planning Application for the IVC at Tormarton has been withdrawn. However, a similar application for this site is anticipated in the near future.

	

	12.5
	There is to be a WofE waste site in Yate. Not yet clear where site will be located, what it will consist of, how much waste etc. YTC have lodged a holding objection until further is disclosed.

	

	12.6
	Thanks to those who attended the walks on the Commons to help identify works to be done   under the proposed HLS. (most of this was around clearing scrub and bringing grass into better condition.)
Commons will need to be registered with DEFRA. SGC is currently undertaking this. As Pool is also a registered common, SH has asked that this be included in the bid.

Future meeting with SGC officers is planned to secure initial funding and way forward.


	

	12.7
	Hawkesbury School Travel plan meeting: 16 October, 4-6pm. Still awaiting confirmation.

	

	12.8
	Thanks to all those including Badminton Councillors, for their help with the community Speed Watch.

	

	12.9
	Next meeting of SSCG is 21st October at Tormarton VH.
	

	
	
	

	13
	Councillors Items
	

	13.1
	JO: query re right of way at end of Park Street. JO will have a look at this.

	JO

	13.2
	DH: Highlighted condition of footpath behind Birgage Road. JO will look.
	JO


	13.3
	LR: feedback re compost bins at cemetery being positioned too close to some graves. Councillors agreed this would be looked at on October 31st during Cemetery Clear-up (when compost will also be turned).

	

	13.4
	AM: raised issue of pot holes on Starveall Lane. Last year the pot holes had been partially filled with tarmac. Inadequate repairs means that with weather and general wear, the pot holes have re-appeared. Agreed that the way repairs are carried out needs to be discussed with Streetcare.
It was noted that the plastic posts with reflectors have gone.

SH to request a site meeting with Streetcare.


	SH



	13.5
	HB reported that meeting on Commons had gone well. 

	

	14
	Next meeting
	

	
	2nd November 2009, 7.30pm
	


